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Summary 
 
Approval is sought for the appointment of a new external Member of the Hampstead 
Heath Highgate Wood & Queen’s Park Committee, nominated by English Heritage, to 
represent the Kenwood lands. 

 
Recommendations 

 
It is recommended: 

a) That Victoria Stone, nominated by English Heritage, be appointed as a Member 
of the Management Committee for the consideration of business relating to 
Hampstead Heath, in accordance with the London Government Reorganisation 
(Hampstead Heath) Order 1989. 

 
Main Report 

 
Background 

1. Emily Hills, the previous Member nominated by English Heritage as the owner of 
the Kenwood lands, has recently left that organisation. As a result, a vacancy is 
now available on the Management Committee. English Heritage have expressed 
their desire to fill the vacancy.  



Current Position 
 
2. Under Article 8(3)(c) of The London Government Reorganisation (Hampstead 

Heath) Order 1989, one Member of the Hampstead Heath Management 
Committee shall be appointed from among persons who are neither Members nor 
employees of the City Corporation and “…after consultation with the owners for the 
time being of the Kenwood lands.”  
 

3. Subsequent discussions have taken place with the representative of English 
Heritage, Victoria Stone, and she is willing to take on the role if this meets with 
approval.  

 
4. There is a statutory framework for the appointment of external Members and the 

terms of reference delegate authority to the Management Committee to exercise 
all of the City Corporation’s powers and duties relating to Hampstead Heath. 

 
Proposal 

 
5. Following consultation with the Hampstead Heath Consultative Committee, that 

Victoria Stone, nominated by English Heritage, be appointed as a Member of the 
Management Committee for the consideration of business relating to Hampstead 
Heath, in accordance with the London Government Reorganisation (Hampstead 
Heath) Order 1989. 

 
Corporate & Strategic Implications – 

 
Financial implications – None. 

Resource implications – None. 

Legal implications – Contained within the body of this report. 

Risk implications – None. 

Equalities implications – None. 

Climate implications – None. 

Security implications – None. 

 
Callum Southern 
Governance Officer 
Town Clerk’s Department 
E: Callum.Southern@cityoflondon.gov.uk  

mailto:Callum.Southern@cityoflondon.gov.uk

